
Pendleton Town Council
August 25th,2022

ATTENDEES

Council Members present were President Chet Babb, Vice President Shane Davis, Robert Jones, Steve
Denny, and Marissa Skaggs via Zoom with a quorum established. Clerk-Treasurer Willie Boles was
present. Also in attendance were Town Attorney Jeff Graham, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Karen Parkison,
and Town Manager Scott Reske.

OLD BUSINESS

Safe Haven Baby Box contract was discussed. Jeff Graham commented on the different options
available for installation. Julie Schnepp stated that 520,000 will b€ raised through donations to cover
the costs. Safe Haven will be creating an online donation account but that checks can also be dropped
off at her business, fire department and the Town Hall.
Voice vote to accept the contract was called by President Babb. Davisi yes, Jones; yes, Denny; yes,
Skaggs; yes, and Babb; yes.

NEW BUSINESS

2023 Budget Hearing
President Babb called for the council meeting to close at 6:08

Public Hearing opened at 5:08
President Babb asked for any public comments concerning the 2023 budget.

Nathan Davis from Magication Station came to the podium. He suggested that for the next year's
budget, maybe the town could address the lack of adequate public parking signage, the lack of public
restrooms and installing a cross walk signal at the corner of Main Street and State Street. He stated he
spoke with Marissa Skaggs about the Peddler's permit and Ordinance concerning town events. Marissa
stated that she wanted to review the permit and the Ordinance for discussion at the next town council
meeting.

Carol Ha nna asked if the 2023 Budget was posted on the town's website. lt was stated that it was not
on the town's website but that we would get it posted.

Public Hearing closed at 6:19

Council Meeting opened at 6:19
No other pu blic comments

Adjournment
Meeting adjou rned at
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9 pm
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Approved by

CATI TO ORDER

The Pendleton Town Council met August 25th,2022, at 5:O0pm at the Pendleton Town Hall. All
documents presented are on file in the Clerk-Treasurer's office and may be reviewed upon request.
Town Council President Chet Babb called the meeting of the Pendleton Town Council to order.


